
STATE OF MICHIGAN 
DEPARTMENT OF 

ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
LANSING 

 

CONSTITUTION HALL • 525 WEST ALLEGAN STREET • P.O. BOX 30473 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909-7973 
Michigan.gov/EGLE • 800-662-9278 

GRETCHEN WHITMER 
GOVERNOR 

PHILLIP D. ROOS 
DIRECTOR 

March 14, 2024 
 

       
Tim Johnson, General Manager / Vice President 
Universal Coating, Inc. 
5204 Energy Drive 
Flint, Michigan 48505 
 
Dear Tim Johnson: 
 
This letter is in reference to your Permit to Install (PTI) application, identified as 
No. APP-2023-0147, for two new spray tumble coating lines located at 5204 Energy, 
Drive in Flint, Michigan (State Registration Number N7256). 
 
The public comment period ended on February 15, 2024, and a public hearing was held 
on February 8, 2024.  Comments were received during the comment period and at the 
public hearing.  After careful consideration of the issues and pursuant to the delegation 
of authority from the Director of the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, 
and Energy (EGLE), I have approved PTI No. 28-24. 
 
The Air Quality Division (AQD) has prepared the enclosed Response to Comments 
(RTC) Document, which provides our responses to comments received during the 
public comment period and at the public hearing.  It also identifies the special conditions 
that have been modified and provides our rationale for modifying the proposed special 
conditions.  These changes are listed in Section II of the RTC Document.  The RTC 
Document and the Permit Terms and Conditions are available at 
Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice, choose “Final Decisions.”  
 
This approval is based upon and subject to compliance with all administrative rules of 
EGLE and conditions stipulated in the enclosed supplement.  Please review these 
conditions thoroughly so that you may take the actions necessary to ensure compliance 
with all of these conditions.  
 
The equipment covered by this permit is also subject to the requirements of the 
Renewable Operating Permit (ROP) Program.  Submittal of the M-001 and C-001 forms 
may be required prior to commencing operation.  A change that is subject to Rule 215 
subrules (1), (2), or (3), promulgated pursuant to Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the 
Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended, 
requires the submittal of the forms to the appropriate AQD District Office.  If a change is 
made pursuant to Rule 216, please submit the required forms to the Grand Rapids 
District Office at the address provided in the M-001 form instructions.  Also, you must 
notify the Lansing District Office, in writing, within 30 days after completion of the 
installation, construction, reconstruction, relocation, or modification of the process or 
process equipment covered by this PTI. 
 

https://www.michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice
https://www.egle.state.mi.us/aps/downloads/permits/PubNotice/NSR_PTIs_Final_Decisions.pdf
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